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Prefatory note

As of 2009, it has been seven years since the Graduate School of Environmental Studies was founded. We believe that 2009 was a
particularly special year for the school. First, with the support of the Ministry of Education, the “Strategic Environmental Management and
Sustainable Technology Solutions” and “Graduate Program on Frontier Environmental Studies” came to an end. The 2010 budget for the
continuation of these programs has been approved, with revisions to student capacity (20 additional Masters places, 5 less Doctoral places).
Further, in adoption of the “Global 30" the “International Program for Environmental Sustainability Science” course was established as
our fifth course, which can be completed entirely in English. We have also started the construction of a two-story structure (1,000m?) ,
Graduate School of Environmental Studies which was built using locally sourced cedar, and will officially open in March 2010 as an “eco-house” under the Ministry of Environment’ s
“Weak Energy Storage and Energy Saving Project” .

Our School is still small, but is working in a variety of fields in cooperation with other schools. The “Environmental Webrary” , which is
a database of information from interviews with a science writer and the environmental researchers of Tohoku University, is a cooperative
project between the Graduate Schools of Environmental Science, Engineering, Science and Agricultural Science, in an effort to further
advance the policy of moving from “competition to cooperation” . At the national level, we hosted meetings of the National Heads of
Environmental Science Graduate Schools in July 2009 and January 2010, further enhancing our relationships outside of the university.

Finally, 2009 was the final year of the first mid-term goals/plan for national universities. Evaluation results that have been published
showed high ratings for courses and research at our school. Our journey to solve environmental problems has only just begun, and in April
we will welcome a new Dean.
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